

Rhodesia Parish Council


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 6th April 2022 
at 7.00 p.m.


There were three members of the public present.

A resident asked about the ditch, Councillor Pressley gave an update the matter has gone to John Krawczyk who will work with Ian Davis.  The water was reported not to be moving and may need looking at by environmental health.  The attenuation pond is ok and the ditches and other things will also be checked.  Councillor Pressley will arrange for the resident to be contacted directly.
The Chairman of Shireoaks Parish Council explained that they are doing the fireworks on Saturday 29th October and hoping to get more volunteers for organising, setting up on the day and also on the night.  Councillors agreed to put up posters and let her know if they want to be part of it.  Chris the PCSO at the meeting also offered to attend.
The PCSO had previously sent figures which were circulated and discussed.  He explained the need to make people vigilant for burglaries and car thefts.  Councillor L Deamer mentioned NottsWatch and asked if details can be put on facebook.  Councillor Pressley suggested that Chris could come to the hall when he has his surgery.  Chris also agreed to attend the Jubilee event on Saturday 4th June and to arrange for a police van if available.
Off road bikes have been a problem in the area and if people can get registration numbers or photographs a Section 59 can go on the person and if it crops up again it can be seized.

The meeting closed at 7.35pm


